
Princeton Historical Commission 

Minutes of meeting May 18, 2017 

 

Members present: Larry Todd, Matt Lindberg and Joe Lee 

 

Meeting called to order 7: 00 p.m. 

 

Minutes for 4-27-17 approved. 

 

Ruth Farnsworth presented us with a proposal for her son’s eagle scout project. The proposal was 

to clean up the vegetation at the Town Pound. We referred her to the Cemetery commission as 

this land is under their control. 

 

Discussion was had relative to the ongoing work at Meetinghouse Cemetery. Larry met with 

Bruce Rollins, the cemetery superintendent, who suggested that we relocate the two vaults to a 

location behind the stone wall in the southwest corner of the property and that they would not 

need to be buried as they would be out of sight. This location would be more accessible for the 

future. A motion was made and all approved of using this new location for the vaults and to 

install locks on them for protection.  

 

Larry Todd met with Tamara regarding ongoing repairs to cemetery stones at Meetinghouse 

cemetery. Discussion was had as to which stones need the most urgent repairs 

And delamination of several stones was considered a priority as well as a broken stone near the 

entrance gate. It was voted on and approved to allocate our budget money for this project and to 

allow Larry to negotiate a price for the work to be done using our normal account and the 

Meetinghouse cemetery account up to a maximum amount of $1600.00. 

 

The Audubon is planning a celebration of their nomination to the National Historic Register and 

the dedication of their new historical plaque on Saturday May 20
th
. Larry plans on attending and 

agreed to represent the Commission at this event. 

 

A discussion was had concerning the monthly agenda and minutes of our meetings. Joe agreed to 

send copies of all past minutes to Larry so that he may forward them to Lynn for posting. 

 

Some discussion was had about the updating of our web site and it was agreed to put this on next 

month’s agenda. 

 

Next meeting scheduled for June 22, 2017 @ 7 p.m. at the annex. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8: 40 p.m. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted 

 

Joseph Lee 


